
 

 

  

  

 

 

 

  In photo are the employees of the PSA-Cotabato Province during the 2025 Provincial Mid-Year Performance 
Review on June 18-20, 2025. 
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18 to 20 June 2025 – The Philippine Statistics Authority (PSA) – Cotabato Province 
successfully conducted its three-day 2025 Provincial Mid-Year Performance Review 
at Hridaya Resort, Brgy. Luvimin, Kidapawan City, Cotabato, with the theme “Building 
a Resilient, Agile, and Future-Fit PSA.” The activity served as a platform to assess 
accomplishments, reflect on challenges, and realign strategies for the remaining half 
of the year. 
 
The event was officially opened with a warm Welcome Remarks from Supervising 
Statistical Specialist Nazar A. Mohammadsha, who emphasized the importance of 
unity, accountability, and continuous innovation in achieving the agency’s goals. His 
message set a positive tone and inspired the team to take ownership of their roles in 
delivering quality statistical services. 
 

  

  

Building a Future-Fit PSA: Cotabato Provincial Statistical 
Office Conducts Mid-Year Performance Review 



 

In behalf of Regional Director Atty. Maqtahar L. Manulon, CESO V, Senior Statistical 
Specialist Mr. Wilmer S. Bacera delivered an inspirational message via Zoom, 
highlighting the region’s collective achievements and encouraging the PSA Cotabato 
team to maintain their excellence and resilience amidst evolving demands and 
challenges. His message underscored the significance of a future-fit PSA—agile, data-
driven, and people-centered. 
 
The activity was 
spearheaded by OIC-Chief 
Statistical Specialist 
Norhayyah A. Tula, in 
collaboration with the 
dedicated personnels of 
PSA Cotabato Province. 
Each staff member 
presented their individual 
First Semester 2025 
Accomplishments through 
the PW Form 1, showcasing 
their contributions to their 
respective work units. Each 
unit—Statistical, Civil 
Registration, National ID (PhilSys), and Administrative—also shared their respective 
challenges, setbacks, issues, and concerns encountered in the first half of the year, 
followed by the presentation of their updated Second Semester 2025 Work Programs. 
 
Crucial components of the review included the presentation of the revised 
consolidated 2025 Workload Analysis, the Risk Registry and Action Plan (RRAP), and 
the Opportunity Registry and Action Plan (ORAP)—all essential in strengthening PSA 
Cotabato’s strategic planning and operational resilience. 
 
Additionally, Ms. Matet H. Cuay, the Gender and Development (GAD) Focal Person, 
presented the First Semester 2025 GAD accomplishments, reporting on the target 
versus actual performance of the GAD Plan, reinforcing the agency’s commitment to 
gender-responsive initiatives. 
 
Before the formal closing of the event, OIC-CSS Norhayyah A. Tula gave her final 
instructions and words of gratitude, recognizing the outstanding collaboration, 
dedication, and hard work exhibited by the team during the first semester. 
 
The activity was formally closed with a message of inspiration and encouragement 
from Senior Statistical Specialist Edna A. Alagano, who highlighted the importance of 
teamwork, accountability, and continued excellence in public service. 
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